Town of Jefferson

Office of the Planning Board

Minutes

October 25, 2022
Members present:  Chairman Michael Meehan; Donna Laurent, alternate; Gil Finch, Mark Gross, Jason Call, Mike Smith, Kevin Meehan, Selectmen’s representative 
Absent:  Bob Roy 
Others present:  Charlene Wheeler, Board secretary
 In the absence of a regular member, Donna Laurent was designated a voting member for this meeting.
Minutes
Gil Finch made the motion to approve the October 11, 2022, meeting minutes, seconded by Jason Call.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.
Consultation – Proposed joint meeting with Select Board
The Board secretary reported the Select Board received legal advice that a requested meeting by now owners of the Waumbeck property cannot be held in a non-public session, it must be a public meeting.  But questions or comments from the public do not have to be allowed.  Also, this is not to be a consultation with the Planning Board.  Owners do not want to speak about their plans for future development, but to stop rumors in the town about such suspected plans which are not true.  Planning Board members are invited to the meeting which will be held November 1, 2022, at 7:00 p.m.  But this is not an official meeting for the Planning Board.
Financial Report

Donna Laurent made the motion to accept the financial report, seconded by Mark Gross.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.
Communications

A letter was read from June Garneau of Mapping and Planning Solutions thanking them for the opportunity to work with them on the Master Plan.  She enclosed a flash drive containing a copy of the Master Plan and Board members agreed it should be copied and the original kept in a secure place.  A page in each of the hard copies of the Master Plan has been replaced because of erroneous dates which have been corrected.  The final version of the Master Plan will be placed on the town’s website to replace the approved draft version currently there.
Board members received a copy of a letter from the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) providing a review of models they will use in the Ammonoosuc-Connecticut River Watershed Study. 

A Zoning Board of Adjustment has denied an application from Connor Ziegler asking for a Special Exception to operate a short-term rental on Red Brook Road.  There was a short discussion about the hearing which was held on October 13, 2022.  The Board secretary was requested to ascertain if the town had a recent copy of “A Hard Road to Travel”, a useful guide in the management of roads in the town.  It should be ordered if the town does not have a copy.  Jason Call, who is also a member of the Zoning Board of Adjustment, suggested the forms used by the ZBOA needed revision as presently it is mostly geared to an application for a Variance, little space is given to a Special Exception, and can be confusing to applicants.  Criteria for a Special Exception should be outlined more clearly.  
Unfinished business

Election day falls on November 8, a regular Board meeting date.  Jason Call made the motion this scheduled Planning Board meeting be cancelled, seconded by Mike Smith.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous. 
Other business

Board members discussed the current rates charged for fees on applications to the Planning Board.  To get a better picture, the Board secretary was asked to check to see what surrounding towns were charging on their applications and to try to calculate the average number of hours of her time that resulted from processing these applications to help the Board make any decisions.
The Board’s next regular meeting date is November 22, 2022.   
Mike Smith made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Donna Laurent.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:24 p.m.

_______________________

Charlene Wheeler

Secretary to the Board
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